April 19, 2007

07-076

AUTHORITY TO INCREASE STUDENT ACTIVITY FEE

FOR THE 2007-2008 ACADEMIC YEAR

PREPARED BY:

Wing-Kit D. Chung, Vice President, Finance

APPROVED BY:

Randy McEwen, District Vice President Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT:

The Deans of Student Development, the Council of Presidents of ASPCC and other student leaders have been working on reviewing the student activity fees. A reasonable increase is needed in order to fund increases in student wages. This increase will not exceed \$0.10 per credit. The current rate is \$1.50 per credit hour charged to every credit hour a student enrolls. Among other uses, the funds generated may be used to provide increasing support for student childcare, assist funding student activities programs a the Southeast Center, and to help absorb the impacts of increases in student salaries due to the mandatory increase of the minimum wage in

Oregon.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Board authorize the District President to increase the student activity fee by up to \$0.10 per credit hour effective Summer 2007. The fee will be charged for every credit hour a student enrolls.